Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Nursing
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Nursing has received the petition for declaratory statement from Abby Guirguis, APRN-CNP, on March 2, 2023. The petition seeks the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of Section 464.0123, F.S., as it applies to the petitioner.

The Petitioner seeks a Declaratory Statement from the Board opining as to whether it is within the scope of practice of an autonomous nurse practitioner in family care in telemedicine practice and asks the following questions: (1) Are there any restrictions or special requirements for prescribing controlled substances in telemedicine? related to Schedule III-IV in the telemedicine setting? (2) Are the services described in the petition within the scope of practice? (3) Is there an exclusionary formula for APRNs for prescribing controlled substances? (4) Is there any requirement that requires in-person evaluation in certain conditions of patients? The questions are explained in further detail in the petition. Except for good cause shown, motions for leave to intervene must be filed within 21 days after the publication of this notice.

A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Joe R. Baker, Jr., Executive Director, Board of Nursing, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, MQA.Nursing@flhealth.gov, or by telephone at (850) 245-4125.
